
 

 

 Term 2 Week 5   Thursday 31st May 2018 

Phone: 9652 1237 Fax:  9652 2538  School Security: 1300 880 021 

www.glenorie-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  Email: glenorie-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

Date Event 
1 Jun Silver Gold Assembly 

11 Jun Queen’s Birthday Holiday 

21 Jun ArtsNorth Choir rehearsal 

22 Jun Sydney Nth Cross Country 

26 Jun 7:00pm P&C Meeting 

2-5 Jul Parent/Teacher interviews 

5 July Athletics Carnival 

6 July Musica Viva Concert 
 

Children Arriving Early 
We would like to remind parents that if you need 
to drop children off to school early for your work  
commitment, a before school care service is 
available (96520074).  Some children have been 
dropped off as early as 7:30am.  It is too cold 
and teacher supervision is not available before 
9:00am.  We will be monitoring early arrivers 
and, if necessary, we may place them into 
before school care and then issue a bill for their 
services to parents.  In the interests of student 
safety and comfort, please do not send your 
children to school too early. 
 

Stage 3 is Off to Camp! 
On Tuesday 24th – Friday 27th July our Year 5 
and Year 6 students will be off to the Great 
Aussie Bush Camp with Mr Gornalle, Mrs 
Holland and Miss Phillips.  The children are sure 
to have a fantastic time - it is going to be a great 
four day program. The deposit is due now. All 
camp payments need to be finalised by the 28th 
June. 
 

Lost Property 
With the cooler months now upon us we are 
finding lots of extra jumpers/jackets in lost 
property.  If your son/daughter has lost an item 
of clothing, please check the lost property tub in 
the office.  As always, we insist that every item 
is CLEARLY LABELLED WITH YOUR 
CHILD’S NAME. 

 

Kinder Enrolments 
We are currently taking new enrolments for 
Kindergarten 2019.  If you have a child starting 
Kinder next year, please see the front office for 
an enrolment form.  We will need to see an 
original birth certificate and immunisation 
records. 
 

 

Grandparent’s Day 
This year Grandparent’s Day will be held in 
Week 3 of term 3.  Our Grandparent’s Day will 
be held on Wednesday 8th August, combining it 
with Open Day and Book Week. We will be 
having a Book Fair and book parade on the day 
as well as open classrooms. We thought we 
would let you know well in advance so you can 
book in the day with the student’s favourite 
people – their Grandparents. 
 

Gold & Silver Assembly 
This Friday, 1st June at 2:40pm during assembly 
we will present the Gold and Silver awards. 
Please join us as we acknowledge your 
children’s achievements.   
 

Stewart House Clothing Appeal 
Please support Stewart House & the Smith 
Family clothing appeal by donating good, clean, 
wearable clothing, shoes, manchester and 
blankets. Your donation helps both 
organisations raise much needed funds to 
support disadvantaged children in our 
communities. Please ensure you return your 
donation to the school office by Monday 18th 
June. Donations cannot be accepted after this 
date. More bags are available at the office if 
needed. Thank you. 
 

It’s time for Food Drive 2018.  In conjunction 
with Anglicare, the Dural District Anglican 
Churches are asking for your support to help 
families in need this winter.  You can help by 
bringing in items such as tinned food, baby 
supplies or event toiletries.  Final collection is 
Friday 15 June 2018.  Look out for the orange 
bins in the school office.  Thank you for your 
help. 
 
Become involved in your child’s education. 
 
Enjoy learning! 
 
Lyn Pearce 
Principal 
 

 

http://www.glenorie-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 

School Photos 
Today we are sending home the school photos.  Please see below for how to order extras. 

 
For parents wishing to pay after photo day they can go to our website 
www.theschoolphotographer.com.au and select the “Click here for Online Payments” button, 
they will then be asked to enter details to make a payment online. 
OR 
Parents can call our office on 9674 9824 and we will take credit card payments over the phone. 
(Note – there is a processing fee of $5 for phone payments) 

 
 

 

 

Last week the entire school took part in the National 

Simultaneous Storytime. At 11am last Wednesday, 

schools around the nation listened to the same story, 

this year the book was Hickory, Dickory 

Dash.  Everyone loved hearing the story and it was 

lovely to take part in such a widespread event. 

 

Reading for the Premier’s  Reading Challenge (PRC) is well under way and your children 

should be bringing home a wide variety of fabulous books as we all try to achieve the goal of 

reading 20 PRC books - keep reading kids!  

 

Yesterday, the Chess Challenge started in the Library at lunchtime. The winners will go 

through to round 2 of the challenge. Round 2 fixtures will be posted in the Library on 

Monday. Anyone who did not win this week is most welcome to come and play against others 

interested in chess in the Library every Wednesday.  

    

Love your reading Glenorie,  

 

Mrs Cook  

  

http://www.theschoolphotographer.com.au/


 

 

Letters from Soldiers 

Mia Fantini has received some lovely letters from some of the soldiers who received our care 
packages: 

  



 

 

  



 

P & C News 
 

OOSH News 
Our OOSH are looking for experienced and enthusiastic people to join our team. Please review the 

advertisement on the following pages and apply if this interests you or spread the word if you know 

someone wanting to work with children. 

For safety reasons it’s absolutely important to notify OOSH if your child is not attending OOSH for any 

reason.  

Payment of OOSH fees keep the OOSH in a financial position to operate. We would like to remind all 

parents to ensure your OOSH accounts are up to date so your child’s position is not jeopardised. Please talk 

to OOSH staff if you have any financial difficulties. Please also read the Fee Policy to familiarise yourself 

of your obligations. 

Please contact the OOSH on 9652 0074 if you have any questions in relation to the OOSH program and 

availabilities for your children to attend.  

 

P & C Meeting 
Our next P & C Meeting will be 26th June 2018 at 7pm in the staffroom. ALL welcome. 

 

Country Fair Update 23
rd

 September 2018 
Our next planning meeting will be held on Tuesday 5

th
 June at 2:10pm in the school staff room.  Please 

attend if you can help in any way. 

 

Canteen 
Recess and Lunch orders MUST be ordered via Flexischools, by cut off time 

Monday 9:30am and Friday by 9 am 

Friday 1st June  
 

Week 6  

CO-ORDINATOR AM Kate Devaney Monday 4th June  

CO-ORDINATOR PM Sam Muscat CO-ORDINATOR Karyn Stringer  

930-10:30am Nerissa Anderson 9:30am-1:30pm Linda Zapletal  

9:30-12 Dale Young 11:30-2:30pm Kellie 

12pm-2pm Sharyn Camilleri  

12pm-2pm Chelsea Borck 

Please contact Kate Devaney on 0411 263 419 if you are able to help. 

Thank you to the couple of Mum’s that poked their head into the canteen last Friday and helped out!! Let’s 

keep the spirit of helping alive….CAN YOU HELP FOR an hour on a Friday morning? Did you know 

that helping for just an hour or so on a Friday morning helps significantly in the canteen. With the large 

orders received each Friday any additional helper would be amazing – just pop into the canteen and ask the 

coordinator if you can help in anyway before you leave the school. 

Even with young children you could go to Woolworths and do the shopping or help stick labels on the bags 

to make the day a little bit easier for the volunteers staying longer that day. 

Other important notes: Please take the time to talk to your children… 

If your child’s recess or lunch order contains cold/frozen food – they are required to take their labelled bag 

back to the canteen to collect it. 

If your child’s order is not in the lunch basket – encourage them to talk to the teacher handing out the 

orders that day and then if not found they need to go to the canteen to talk with the volunteers to sort it out. 
Please remind your children to use their manners when at the canteen – ALL our helpers are volunteers and 

deserve the respect from the students. 

 



 

Uniform Shop  
Due to no one coming forward to help in the uniform shop, the uniform shop will continue to open 

Monday 9am to 10am BUT uniforms will only be delivered to your child’s class on a Thursday if ordered 

via Flexischools. 

Also if you have any concerns or comments about any aspect of the GPS uniform, do not take it to the 

volunteers in the uniform shop. They are not there to listen to your concerns about design or school rules in 

relation to uniform. The P & C committee together with the school Principal determine the uniform 

requirements. If you have any comments come along to a P & C meeting to voice your concerns. 

Our Uniform supplier has delayed the arrival of the winter uniform stock – please be patient. The P & C 

are in constant contact with them to determine estimate delivery dates. Please note if you place an order 

and the stock is not available, your order will be finalised once the stock arrives into the uniform shop. 

The uniform shop ONLY operates Monday 9am to 10am.  

 

Commonwealth Bank School Banking Program 
FROM TERM 2 - School banking day will continue every WEDNESDAY morning. We 

encourage children to visit the school banking window before 9:25am to ensure you are 

not late for class. 

Once you have 10 TOKENS you can trade them for an amazing prize. 

 

Family Portraits 
Please keep in Mind: Family Portraits are available at UB Art Shack where 10% of your session booking 

fee will be donated back to Glenorie Public School. More details contact the office. 

 

Can anyone help our upcoming rising star sportspeople 
 

Jacynta Eisermann has been acknowledged by the Hornsby District Softball Association as part of their 

Talented Player Program and was put forward to trial in the NSW Softball 12-year-old team to tour Japan. 

Amazingly Jacynta was successful and obtained a place in this invitational Primary Age Team that will 

compete in Japan in August. Obviously there are costs associated with this opportunity. Jacynta is looking 

for a local business that would like to sponsor her on her tour. As a school community we are formulating a 

way we can help get her to Japan and we appreciate any financial support you can give in the future.  

 

Bradley Dalton has been selected to represent Ryde Hawkes Baseball at the Little League State 

Championships where the team placed 2
nd

 in the Gold Medal match. They have now qualified to attend the 

National level and compete at 2018 Bendigo Bank Australian Little League Championships in Lismore in 

June. These opportunities cost money and Bradley and his family are currently selling raffle tickets to help 

get Bradley to Lismore. Raffle tickets can be purchased at $5 each to win a massive list of prizes – refer to 

Glenorie Public School P&C events facebook page for a complete list. If your family can help – please do 

so as this is an amazing opportunity for Bradley. 

 

glenoriepandc@gmail.com  
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Glenorie Before & After School Care and  

    Vacation Care 

Educators Required 

 

Glenorie Public School P&C operates a small non for profit Out of School Hours (OOSH) Centre 

to support families and children attending Glenorie Public School and other small public schools 

within the region. 

We are seeking enthusiastic applicants to join our dynamic team in our Out of School Hours 

Centre. The successful applicants must be committed to creating a safe, welcoming and 

stimulating environment for primary school aged children who is an outgoing, reliable person who 

shows initiative. 

The role is to assist the educators within the Before & After School and Vacation Care Centre, 

supervise the children aged 5-12 years and report directly to the Coordinator and the Parent and 

Citizens Management Committee.  

This opportunity is for a casual position and shifts will be available between the hours of 

7.00-10.00am and 2.00-6.30pm. Longer days available in the School Vacation Care 

program. 

 

Mandatory Requirements 

 Current Working with Children Check  

 Current First Aid, CPR and Asthma and Anaphylaxis Qualification 

 Accredited Child Protection Certificate 

 Childcare Qualification or working towards would be desirable 

 Have experience of working with children  

 Show a genuine interest in working within a childcare environment  

 Excellent verbal and written communication skills 

 Two working references   

 Commitment to providing high quality care  

 Ability to function effectively as a team member  

 

If you would like further information please contact Courtney on 9652 0074 or email 

glenorieoosh@bigpond.com 
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Glenorie Before & After School Care and  

    Vacation Care 

2 IC/ Educator Required 

 

Glenorie Public School P&C operates a growing non for profit Out of School Hours (OOSH) 

Centre to support families and children attending Glenorie Public School and other small public 

schools within the region. 

We are seeking an enthusiastic applicant to join our dynamic team in our Out of School Hours 

Centre. The successful applicant must be committed to creating a safe, welcoming and 

stimulating environment for primary school aged children who is an outgoing, reliable person who 

shows initiative. 

In this role you will be able to support our dedicated educational leaders in coordinating activities 

and programs to create a stimulating learning environment for our developing children. Your 

exceptional communicational and team skills will enable you to efficiently interact with the 

children, parents and staff. 

This opportunity is for a permanent part time position and shifts will be available between 

the hours of 7.00-10.00am and 2.00-6.30pm. Longer days in our School Vacation Care 

program. 

 

Mandatory Requirements 

• Current Working with Children Check  

• Current First Aid, CPR and Asthma and Anaphylaxis Qualification 

• Accredited Child Protection Certificate 

• Childcare Qualification or working towards would be desirable 

• Have experience of working with children  

• Show a genuine interest in working within a childcare environment  

• Excellent verbal and written communication skills 

• Two working references   

• Commitment to providing high quality care  

• Ability to function effectively as a team member  

• Be available to work 3-4 days a week (Monday-Friday)   

 

If you would like further information please contact Courtney on 9652 0074 or email 

glenorieoosh@bigpond.com 

mailto:glenorieoosh@bigpond.com


 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

Year 6 students are offering  

Chicken Schnitzel Burgers 

Every Wednesday - $6 each 

Order by Tuesday morning 

Year 6 students and parents are raising money for their 

Farewell and Year 6 Gift to the school so will be selling 

Chicken Schnitzel Burgers EVERY Wednesday lunch time. 

The burgers are designed to school canteen guidelines and are Healthy Kid Association 

approved. 

You must pre-order your burger by filling in the slip below and handing it in with your 

money (preferably in a lunch bag) by the Tuesday before.    Payment cannot be made via 

Flexischools. 

...............................................................................................................................................  

 

 

 

Complete this section if you are ordering for only Wednesday 6
th

 June  

- Chicken Schnitzel Burger – with lettuce & mayo - $6 each 

Name Class $ Special Request 
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